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Dear Fraser Families,

March is here and that 
means it is time for 
Fraser High School 
Student Council's highly 
anticipated Charity 
Week! This series of 
fundraisers will take 

place during the first week of March and 
benefit the Fraser VFW Chapter 6691. There 
will be both school-day and after-school 
events, and I encourage you to check our 
website and social media for all the details 
on community events in which you can help 
us support this great cause. The Student 
Council has set a goal of raising $10,000, 
and I’m confident we can achieve it with the 
generosity of our community!

Additionally, I am pleased to welcome our 
newest Board Member, Mr. Todd Burrows.  
Mr. Burrows was appointed to the Board 
during a special meeting on February 12.  
He fills the vacancy left by Mr. Dan 
Stawinski. We are fortunate to have 
Mr. Burrows join our team, and his vast 
experience and educational background  
will further strengthen our Board of 
Education. Be sure to read more about  
Mr. Burrows in the article on this page.

Lastly, as we head into the end of the 
month, I am eagerly anticipating spring 
break, which will take place on March 24-28. 
I hope everyone gets some much-needed 
rest and comes back refreshed for the 
remainder of the year.

Thank you for all your continued support 
and dedication to our school community. I 
look forward to seeing the impact of Charity 
Week and all the great things to come!

With Fraser Pride,
Dr. Wozniak

SUPERINTENDENT’S MESSAGE

Superintendent Carrie Wozniak, Ph.D. 
carrie.wozniak@fraserk12.org 

Welcome Our Newest 
Board Member 

Mr. Burrows 
was sworn in at 
the February 24 
regular board 
meeting. He 
will serve as 
trustee and fills 
the vacancy 
created by Mr. 
Dan Stawinski’s 
retirement at the 
end of January. 

“I can foremost 
bring a 
willingness to 
serve and a 
strong desire 
to be part of 
and build up 
the Fraser 
School culture,” 
he said in his 
application. “I am 
a critical thinker 
who prefers 
consensus- 
building decision 
making and would bring a measured 
approach to my role on the school 
board.”

Mr. Burrows lives with his family 
in Fraser, and has a son in second 
grade at Salk Elementary. He has 
regularly attended board meetings 
since his son started kindergarten. 

Fraser Public Schools extends a warm welcome to Mr. Todd 
Burrows, our newest Board of Education member. 

Mr. Burrows has a Master of 
Business Administration degree 
from Lawrence Technological 
University. He has worked at the 
U.S. Army Contracting Command – 
Detroit Arsenal for more than  
20 years. 

Please join us in welcoming  
Mr. Burrows to our Board.

mailto:carrie.wozniak%40fraserk12.org%20?subject=
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We are excited to adjust our middle school and high school 
offerings with the addition of some new courses for our 
students. The School Board approved the addition of these 
courses during the January meeting. These courses will 
provide our students more flexibility with their schedules, 
intentional focus on interests, and a unique opportunity at the 
high school to start early on a potential wage-earning career. 

The following are the new courses approved for Richards 
Middle School:

2-D Art and 3-D Art – These two courses take the place of 
Art 7 and Art 8. The implementation of these two courses 
will allow students to focus on a specific type of art they 
enjoy. Additionally, it will allow them the capability to take 
the course in 7th grade, 8th grade, or both.

Advanced Physical Education – This is a brand-new 
course that extends our 8th-grade offerings. This course is 
designed for students who want to go beyond the entry-
level experience that general Physical Education provides to 
all our students.

The following is the new course approved for Fraser High 
School:

Hybrid Introduction to Sports Officiating – This course 
is offered to 10th- through 12th-grade students. During 
this course, students will be trained to referee three 
different sports – basketball, volleyball, and one yet to be 
determined. Students will get interactive training via the 
RefReps curriculum and complete each unit with the MHSAA 
certification assessment. All fees for the assessment are 
waived by MHSAA for taking this course. Upon passing 
the certification, students will immediately be able to start 
officiating events for MHSAA and begin what could be a full 
career in sports officiating.

Fraser Public Schools is excited to offer these new electives. 
We continue to look for opportunities for our students to 
enhance their skills in areas of their interests.

Celebrating Career Technical Education  

These individuals were recognized at the 
Macomb County CTE Awards Banquet on 
February 7, and at the Board of Education 
meeting on February 10.

LILLIAN McFEELY 
Lillian is currently enrolled in the Future 
Teacher Capstone and has a strong 
interest in the education career pathway. 
She is gaining experience through her 
clinical placement in a second-grade 
classroom at Disney Elementary. She 
is enthusiastic about teaching, actively 
seeks involvement, and has a natural 
ability to build meaningful connections 
with her peers and her students. Upon 
graduation, Lillian plans to attend Wayne 
State University to pursue a degree in 
elementary education.

TYLER BAKER 
Tyler is a natural leader and can be seen 
helping his fellow students both in and 
out of the classroom. Tyler is also a two-
year member of SkillsUSA and was  
a state qualifier in Technical Drafting.  
His attention to detail makes 
him highly suited for the world of 
engineering. During his time at FHS, 
Tyler has completed 21 semester 
courses of CTE coursework. Following 
graduation, Tyler will be attending 
college and majoring in engineering.

SARA GREVI OF FIRST STATE BANK, 
BUSINESS PARTNER OF THE YEAR 
First State Bank truly shows 
commitment with its employees’ 
hard-work ethics. As a community-

based institution, it fosters relationships 
by providing much-needed educational 
resources. It has provided workshops 
for more than 800 students since this 
partnership began in 2022. The entire 
organization has been an excellent 
community partner for the Fraser High 
School Business Department. 

February was CTE Month and Fraser High School celebrated by honoring two 
outstanding students of the year and one business partner of the year. 

CURRICULUM CORNER SECONDARY  
COURSE OFFERINGS
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Edison Benefits from New  
LITERACY RESOURCES

These resources – Bridge to Reading, 
decodable texts, interactive read-
alouds, and training in DRI/small group 
instruction – are transforming the way 
our youngest learners engage with 
reading and writing.

With Bridge to Reading, students 
are developing essential phonemic 
awareness and foundational literacy 
skills through structured, engaging 
lessons. Decodable texts give children 
the opportunity to apply their phonics 
knowledge in meaningful ways, 
building confidence as they read 
independently. Interactive read-alouds 
bring stories to life, fostering a love 
for literature and expanding students’ 
comprehension skills.

Additionally, teachers have received 
training in DRI (Differentiated Reading 

Instruction) and small group instruction, 
allowing them to tailor lessons to meet 
each child’s individual needs. This focused, 
research-based approach ensures that all 
students – whether they're just beginning 
to recognize letters or are already reading 
short books – receive the support they 
need to grow as readers.

By immersing students in these rich 
literacy experiences, our dedicated 
teachers are laying the foundation for a 
lifetime of learning. It’s inspiring to see 
how these new resources are helping our 
young readers thrive!

Excitement is building in Edison 
Elementary K-2 classrooms  
as teachers continue to utilize  
a wealth of new literacy  
materials provided by the  
district in recent years.  

Black History 
Month Celebrations
Students across 
the district spent 
the month of 
February engaging 
in classroom 
discussions and 
activities 
about African 
American 
leaders. They 
read inspiring 
stories and watched short clips of 
how these leaders have impacted 
society. To wrap up the month, 
students completed a Black History 
Month Choice Board Project, wrote 
Instagram posts, made mini posters, 
made dioramas, made brochures, 
and wrote newspaper articles to 
name a few. The students have 
gained so much knowledge on 
African American leaders!

100th  
Day of School

Elementary students recently 
celebrated 100 days of school! 

Students had 
learning activities 
focused on the 
number 100. They 
stacked 100 cups, 
built with 100 
LEGO®s, counted 

snacks with 100 
pieces, wrote about 
100 days, learned 
about history 100  
years ago, had 100 
-second movement 
brain breaks, dressed 
as a person 100 years 
old, and much more. 

They had so much fun reflecting on their 
learning and celebrating the first 100 days 
of school. Thank you to all our families for 
donations to help make everyone’s 100-day 
celebrations a success. We look forward to 
many more days of learning ahead!
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CHARITY WEEK 2025

This year, we are proud to support the 
Fraser VFW as our Charity of the Year. 
Students selected the VFW to honor 
and assist veterans – a group they had 
not previously focused on. Many have a 
personal connection to someone who 
has served or know someone who does. 
Recognizing that veterans are often 
overlooked, students wanted to show their 
appreciation by raising funds specifically 
for our local Fraser VFW chapter. Their goal 
is to donate $10,000 on March 7.

To launch our fundraising efforts, students 
will be selling charity T-shirts for $10 
during lunch, starting February 26 through 
March 6, and at many of the events 
planned for the week, while supplies last. 
These shirts will be worn on March 7 as 
part of our Charity Week Pep Assembly.

The Charity Week timeline is listed below. 
Some new events this year are as follows:

BELLY FLOP 
Join us after school on Monday for the 
Belly Flop Contest, a lighthearted charity 
event in which contestants will perform 
two judged jumps into our pool. The top 
three will advance to the final round, 
competing for a prize. 
Admission: $5 per student 
Event Features: Walk-up music, student 
emcee, and event filming by the 
broadcasting class 
Support: The swim team will assist 
in running the event, with lifeguards 
ensuring safety

COIN STALLS 
Tuesday during Block 5 and Wednesday 
during Block 1, coin stalls will be in the 
classrooms. Teachers will count all 
donated coins before class begins.

TICKET TO SKIP IT 
Students preorder tickets for Thursday to 
skip a class and do fun activities instead. 

Students pay $10 per block or $25 for 5th, 
6th and 7th blocks.

• 5th Block: Breakfast served 
• 6th Block: Open gym 
• 7th Block: Watch a movie

Tropical Smoothie Cafe 
34521 Utica, Fraser 
February 28, 2:00 – 8:00 p.m.

Chick-fil-A 
32061 Gratiot, Roseville 
March 5, 5:00 – 7:00 p.m.

Great Baraboo 
35905 Utica, Clinton Township 
March 6, 6:00 – 9:00 p.m.

Thank you to the basketball teams, 
powderbuff teams, dodgeball teams, and 
Belly Flop contestants for participating.

Thank you to the following clubs for 
hosting events: NHS, Quill & Scroll, and 
HOSA. This week would not be running 
without you.

Finally, thank you to everyone in the Fraser 
community for your support!

One way you can help is by sharing 
our Give Butter link, which is similar to 
GoFundMe. This is a way community 
members can donate if they cannot make 
it to any of our events. 

CTE Students 
Visit Eisenhower

On Friday, 
February 7, 
students 
from Fraser 
High School 
visited 
Eisenhower 
Elementary 
for the 

annual Career Fair. The 6th graders 
were immersed in a series of 
hands-on activities led by the high 
school students. The enthusiasm 
was palpable from both high school 
and elementary students. While 
reflecting with the 6th graders 
afterwards, here are some of their 
takeaways...

“I learned how to give CPR to a 
baby and an adult.” – Amelia W.

“My favorite part was learning how 
to decorate a cake. He didn’t just tell 
us how, but we actually got to try it!” 
– Denver M.

“I liked how we got to do different 
activities and rotate to stations, but 
I liked the welding the most!”  
– Parker W.

Opportunities like this make the 
Fraser Public Schools district stand 
out. Staff members care about 
students beyond the classroom 
and provide experiences like this 
to set them 
up in their 
possible 
career 
paths early, 
ultimately 
setting 
them up 
for success 
in the real 
world. 

Each year, student groups at Fraser High School come together to raise 
funds for a charitable cause.

FRASER	HIGH	SCHOOL	CHARITY	WEEK	2025

FRASER		VFW
FRIDAY,	FEBRUARY	28

Tropical Smoothie Fundraiser from 2-8 pm
Powderbuff Tournament @2:30 in the FHS Gym

MONDAY,		MARCH	3
Belly Flop Contest @ 2:30 in the FHS Pool

TUESDAY,	MARCH	4
Coin Stalls during Block 5

Basketball Tournament @ 2:30 in the Main Gym

WEDNESDAY,	MARCH	5
Chick- Fil-A Fundraiser from 5-7 pm

Coin Stalls during Block 1
Ice Cream Social @ 6:00 in the Fra Cafe

THURSDAY,		MARCH	6
Baraboo Fundraiser 6-9 pm

Ticket 2 Skip It Blocks 5-7
Dodgeball Tournament @2:30 in the Main Gym

FRIDAY,	MARCH	7
Pep Assembly

http://givebutter.com/xY709t
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Emerson 3rd Graders Declare 
Michigan’s Official State Food

Students had the chance to taste test 
some iconic Michigan-made products 
before making their case: Vernors,  
Better Made Chips, Kellogg’s Corn Flakes, 
and Faygo soda. The students tasted 
each product and then expressed their 
thoughts on which one deserved the title 
of “Michigan's Official State Food.” With 
a mix of curiosity and enthusiasm, they 
shared their opinions of these beloved 
local items. 

Evelyn Baumann said, “I chose Faygo 
because it’s iconic. My family drinks it 
every year for the 4th of July. And Faygo 
has been around a long time!” 

Aubrey Lang agreed, 
“My family always 
drinks Faygo on the 
holidays!” 

Victoria Mentz 
countered with her 
choice of Vernors; 
“I chose Vernors 
because when you’re 
sick, it can help your 
stomach and throat feel better.” 

This opinion-writing lesson not only 
sparked creativity but also encouraged 
the students to think about what makes 

Michigan unique. As for which food will 
become Michigan’s official state food? 
Well, that’s still up for debate, but the 
third graders certainly made it a delicious 
conversation!

Third-grade students at Emerson Elementary recently 
completed an opinion paper on what should be 
Michigan’s official state food.

FHS AND DOOLEY PARTNER FOR CARDS OF CARE
Through the Cards of Care initiative, 
Fraser High School’s National Technical 
Honor Society (NTHS) collected 
countless handmade Valentine’s Day 
cards to brighten the days of residents 
in elderly homes and assisted living 

facilities. But this wasn’t just any 
service project – this was a true 
collaboration between the littlest 
and oldest learners in our Fraser 
community.

Thanks to the dedication of Ms. 
Taylor Dubay, a Dooley staff 
member and former NTHS 
president, our youngest students 
played a special role in this 
heartfelt mission. As the founder 
of Cards of Care, Ms. Dubay 
partnered with the current NTHS 
president to keep the tradition 
alive, and with the help of 
Dooley’s incredible staff, even the 

littlest learners joined in by creating 
beautifully decorated Valentine’s Day 
cards filled with warm wishes and 
kind messages.

This partnership between Dooley 
and Fraser High School is a perfect 
example of what makes Fraser such a 
special place – no matter where you 
are in your education journey, you 
are always part of the Fraser family. 
Seeing our youngest students work 
alongside our high school leaders to 
spread kindness reminds us all that 
community, connection, and caring 
for others are values that last a 
lifetime.

A huge thank-you to everyone who 
helped make this year’s Cards of Care 
a success. Because of you, so many 
hearts were touched, smiles were 
shared, and love was spread. 

Valentine’s Day is all about 
sharing love and kindness, 
and this year, our Fraser 
family proved once again that 
its heart is bigger than ever.
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The Difference Makers Club

They meet twice a month and work on 
special projects that help to support 
those in our community who could use 
the extra love.  

On February 5, the club visited Fraser 
Senior Activity Center, where we played 
bingo with the seniors. Whether it was 
calling the bingo numbers, serving 
snacks, or sitting by friends and 
assisting with the bingo cards, the DM 
Club shined! The senior citizens loved 
the interactions with the students and 
just wanted to know, “When are they 
coming back?”

On February 21 they visited St. Margaret’s 
Church, where they supported the 
homeless by preparing lunch, serving 
lunch, playing games with them and 
assisting St. Margaret’s clothes closet 
and food pantry.  

Way to make a difference, RMS club 
members. We couldn’t be prouder!

The Difference Makers Club is made up of elite eighth-grade 
students who want to make a difference for themselves and 
for others. 

BUILDING CHARACTER  
THROUGH PEER LEARNING

Each month, a different grade level takes 
the lead in presenting a designated 
character trait to their peers. This 
student-led approach not only promotes 
engagement but also reinforces the well-
documented benefits of peer-to-peer 
teaching – helping students deepen their 
understanding through explanation and 
interaction.

So far this year, students have explored 
essential traits such as teamwork, 
responsibility, gratitude, cooperation, 
growth mindset, and kindness. In addition 
to these inspiring presentations, each 
assembly also highlights students who 

have best exemplified the previous 
month’s character trait, as nominated by 
their teachers. These students receive 
special recognition and enjoy a well-earned 
pizza lunch with the principal.

This initiative is just one of the many 
ways Salk’s PBIS (Positive Behavioral 
Interventions and Supports) program 
encourages a positive and respectful school 
culture. The monthly Town Hall Assemblies 
have become a tradition that students 
eagerly anticipate, reinforcing the values 
that make our school community strong.

At Salk Elementary, monthly 
Town Hall Assemblies continue 
to be a meaningful way to foster 
character development among 
students.

Local Authors Visit 
Twain and Disney

On January 24, students at 
both Mark Twain and Disney 
elementary schools were visited 
by local authors and twin sisters 
Kelly Barker and Kerry Engle. 
Mrs. Barker, a former second-
grade teacher from Twain, and 
Mrs. Engle, a current second-
grade teacher at Disney, recently 
published their first children’s 
story, Cookie Finds a Home. The 
authors shared their tale about a 
young puppy finding his forever 
home with students in grades 
K-6. They also discussed the 
writing process while focusing 
on conventions such as repeated 
words, onomatopoeia, alliteration, 
and figuring out the heart of the 
story. Copies of Cookie Finds 
a Home have been added to 
our libraries and are available 
for checkout. The book is also 
available through Amazon, Barnes 
and Noble, 
and Dorrance 
Publishing. 
Our students 
loved the 
story and 
can’t wait 
to read their 
next one!  

https://www.amazon.com/Cookie-Finds-Home-Kelly-Barker/dp/B0DGYZ4Y2J/ref=sr_1_1?crid=1RWQA1EE2ZYSW&dib=eyJ2IjoiMSJ9.TajyQ01_nxI0Qr_TJcDY98zySdmBELSQRs7-yNL3gp3JjBczY3zsofl_aKiLBYdxVkDCOXBSLE3_vEE7KFrGHgqgY4Y57wkWrmWl3fyMxzLwhNls7iZzKjYPAPWYuv9JasoZAS3yRTqEemSSwcheLfmJRjCzmdP10whGNAQ1oo0lxuysheoPUNXROkiaglKJD9er7iG0CACmo1d4iBCSVi3xzQNuZjtH6s9vACvs1ms.if7PQmFSixxJmMjJNdTzxZANydJIAC60HY2SYUG2ckA&dib_tag=se&keywords=cookie+finds+a+home&qid=1740587482&sprefix=cookie+finds+a+home%2Caps%2C77&sr=8-1
https://www.barnesandnoble.com/w/cookie-finds-a-home-kelly-barker/1146220084?ean=9798886834659
https://www.barnesandnoble.com/w/cookie-finds-a-home-kelly-barker/1146220084?ean=9798886834659
https://bookstore.dorrancepublishing.com/products/cookie-finds-a-home
https://bookstore.dorrancepublishing.com/products/cookie-finds-a-home
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Spreading Kindness
Third grade is spreading kindness 
across the hallways of Eisenhower 
Elementary. Students helped make 
a “Have a Cup of Kindness” bulletin 
board to show the many ways that 
you can be kind to others. The third 
grade is hoping to inspire others to 
show kindness inside and outside of 
school. Students also made cards to 
show kindness and gratitude to staff 
members that help their school be the 
best it can be. 

Michigan Life in the 1700s
Recently, third-grade students at Mark Twain Elementary 
had the opportunity to hear from presenter Genot Picor. 

A Celebration  
to Remember
Dooley students were full of excitement as 
they celebrated their hard work in following 
their school-wide PBIS (Positive Behavioral 
Interventions and Supports) rules and 
expectations. The reward? A special visit 
from their beloved school mascot, Bumbles, 
and a school-wide dance party!

Bumbles made a surprise visit to classrooms, 
bringing joy and energy as she handed out 
tickets to students who had earned the 
celebration. But that wasn’t all – Bumbles 
was also celebrating her birthday, making 
the moment even more special. The 
students were thrilled to see her and felt 
extra proud knowing their great behavior 
had earned them such a fun event.

The real party kicked off on Wednesday 
when the entire school gathered in the 
gym for an unforgettable dance party! With 
disco lights shining and music pumping, 

students and staff danced, laughed, and 
celebrated their achievements together. The 
atmosphere was electric as everyone let 
loose and enjoyed the well-earned reward.

This event was a fantastic reminder of how 
positive reinforcement and school-wide 
collaboration create a fun and encouraging 
environment for students. It wasn’t just 
about the dancing – it was about teamwork, 
respect, and making school a place where 
hard work is recognized and rewarded.

Dooley’s staff can’t wait to see what their 
students accomplish next – who knows what 
exciting celebration will come their way in 
the future?

Genot comes from a line 
of French voyageurs and 
Native Americans. During 
his presentation students 

learned about what life 
was like in Michigan in the 
1700s. The students became 
active travelers back into 
Michigan’s fur trade. They 
had the opportunity to see 
and touch animal furs and 
foot imprints, as well as tools 
from that period. Students 
were also able to participate 
in traditional Native American 
stories, songs, dances, 
and games. This learning 
opportunity greatly enhanced 
the students’ experience of 
our third-grade Michigan 
social studies curriculum. 

HERE IS WHAT THE KIDS THOUGHT:
“My favorite part was when we did the story about the 
mama bear and the two baby bears and how it became 
Sleeping Bear Dunes.” – Rielle C.

“I liked how he taught us a couple things like the wedding 
dance and the song where he kept singing people’s names. 
I liked how he was teaching us some French words.”  
– Brooklynn S.

“I liked when he taught us sign language with the songs 
and that it was about the Native Americans.” – Emily H.

“I learned sign language, and what I liked was 
that he made funny stories with everybody’s 
names. I liked the furs that we could feel 
and one of them we could put around us. 
And everybody got a chance to play the ring 
game.” – Jessica M.

“I liked when he dressed kids up in a beaver 
jacket. I learned that you can make stuff out 
of animals like covers, food, clothes, and you 
can make some stuff that you need.”  
– Brandon L.
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Richards Middle School Solo & Ensemble Results

Congratulations to the Fraser High School band students who participated in the Michigan School Band and 
Orchestra Association District 16 Solo & Ensemble Festival on Saturday, February 1, at Rochester High School.

MSBOA District Results

Eleven events placed in the competition. 
Eight events received First Division ratings, 
a “Superior” performance equivalent to 
the overall grade of an “A.” Three events 
received Second Division ratings, an 
“Excellent” performance equivalent to an 
overall grade of a “B.”

FIRST DIVISION RATINGS 
Paige Teer – Flute Solo 
Paige Teer – Bass Flute Solo 
Kiersten Guc – Flute Solo 
Olivia Deir – Alto Sax Solo 
Jacob Paradowski – Trumpet Solo 
Jude Johnston – Tenor Drum Solo 
Paige Teer & Audrey Kanne – Flute Duet 
Anthony Maceri & Casey Martin – Clarinet  
  & Bass Clarinet Duet

SECOND DIVISION RATINGS 
Jordan Lees – Alto Sax Solo 
Miranda Prout – Trombone Solo 
Arsian Qyli, Aidian Prout, Drake  
  Langworthy, & William Catalfio – Alto Sax,  
  Trumpet, French Horn, & Tenor Sax Quartet 

All events that received a First Division 
rating are qualified to participate in the 
State Solo & Ensemble Festival on  
March 15.

Good luck to all participants.

Also, congratulations to Jacob Paradowski, 
12th grade trumpet, who auditioned and 
was accepted to participate in the All-State 
High School Band at the annual Michigan 
Music Conference on Saturday, January 25, 

held at the DeVos Place in Grand Rapids, 
Michigan! He was accepted among the 
2764 students who auditioned for a seat in 
one of the five All-State ensembles.

Pictured is Jacob 
at the Amway 
Grand and with 
Randall Standridge, 
composer and 
guest conductor 
of the All-State 
Honors Band. 

Congratulations to 
all the Fraser band 
students for their 
accomplishments!

Richards Middle School band students participated in the Michigan School Band and Orchestra Association District 
16 Solo and Ensemble Festival in mid-January. 

Of the 19 participating 
events, eight received 
First Division ratings, a 
“Superior” performance 
equivalent to the overall 

grade of an “A.” 
Eleven events 

received 
Second 

Division ratings, 
an “Excellent” 
performance 
equivalent to an 
overall grade of  

a “B.”

FIRST DIVISION RATINGS 
Michael DeMarco, Ben  
  Muylaert, & Jeremy Schmidt –  
  Woodwind Trio 

Essence Duhart – Flute Solo 
Mikayla Irby – Flute Solo 
Cameron Mazzone – Alto  
  Saxophone Solo 
Aaliyah Mazure & Melanie  
  Moronczyk – Clarinet &  
  Trombone Duet 
Melanie Moronczyk – Trombone  
  Solo 
Carlon Smith – Clarinet Solo 
Zoe Woznak – Tuba Solo

SECOND DIVISION RATINGS 
Augustino Cracchiolo – Alto  
  Saxophone Solo 
Augustino Cracchiolo – Piano  
  Solo 
Gabriella Darga – Oboe Solo 
Alaina Dorris & Elijah  
  Scamihorn – Flute & Mallet  
  Duet 

Bella Evola & Jasmine Caudill –  
  Saxophone Duet 
Sage Fobare – Flute Solo 
Arya Lempinen – Xylophone  
  Solo 
Sophia Schodowski & Rylee  
  Turri – Brass Duet 
James Shields – Snare Solo 
James Shields – Xylophone Solo 
Anabelle Stepanchenko &  
  Elizabeth Gerlach – Flute Duet

Congratulations to Aliyah 
Andrews from Richards 
Middle School, who recently 
participated in the Michigan 
School Vocal Music Association 
District 16 Solo and Ensemble 
Festival. This event required 
each student to prepare two 

contrasting vocal pieces, 
one of which had to be in a 
foreign language. During her 
performance, she was evaluated 
on several criteria, including 
tonal beauty, breath control, 
musical elements, language 
elements, interpretation, and 
presentation. 

Aliyah received a First Division 
rating, which is equivalent to the 
overall grade of an “A.”
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SkillsUSA Culinary Competition
Fraser High School culinary students participated in the SkillsUSA Competition 
held at the Culinary Institute of Michigan, Baker College in Port Huron on 
January 30 and 31.  

Our Fraser culinary students 
showcased their talents against 
strong competition from various high 
schools in Region 2 East Culinary/
Hospitality, including Dakota, Golightly 
Career, Harper Woods, Lincoln, OSTC-
SE, Romeo Career, Warren Tower, 
South Lake, St. Clair Tech, Warren 
Consolidated, Pankow, and Eastpointe.

Congratulations to the following 
students for their outstanding 
performances:

CULINARY COMPETITION 
Londyn Lowe 
Londinn Jackson

BAKING COMPETITION 
Gracee Stratton, 4th Place – Alternate for State 
Lillian Haney, 3rd Place – Advancing to State 
Clara Lund

TABLE SERVICE COMPETITION 
Luciana Rodriguez

A special congratulations to Lillian Haney, who 
placed 3rd, and Gracee Stratton, who placed 
4th in the baking competition. Lillian will be 
advancing to the State competition in Grand 
Rapids from April 11-13!

This is a tremendous achievement and speaks 
volumes about the dedication, hard work, and 
skill of our culinary students. Competing in 
these high-pressure situations takes courage, 

preparation, and determination, and each 
of these students has represented Fraser 
High School with pride and excellence.

Let’s continue to support and encourage 
our students as they prepare for the 
state competition. Their dedication is 
truly commendable, and no doubt they 
will continue to make Fraser proud!

Cook Like You 
Mean It Classic XIV

Fraser High School was honored 
to compete in the Dorsey College 
American Culinary Federation (ACF) 
Competition – Cook Like You Mean It 
Classic XIV! 

This prestigious two-day event brought 
together nearly 20 certified ACF Judges 
from across the country, including Master 
Chefs, Certified Managers, and members 
of International Competition Team USA. 
Competing alongside 200 talented 
chefs, ranging from high school students 
to seasoned professionals, was an 
unforgettable experience for our students.

Fraser High School proudly brought eight 
competitors, who showcased their skills 
in one of the three visual kitchens, taking 
on an intense one-hour culinary or baking 
skills challenge.

Congratulations to our talented 
competitors:

CULINARY COMPETITORS 
Londinn Jackson – ACF Culinary Diploma  
  Gold Medal 
Isabella Griebe – ACF Culinary Diploma  
  Gold Medal 

BAKING COMPETITORS 
Lillian Haney – Silver Medal 
Gracee Stratton – Bronze Medal 

Clara Lund – Bronze Medal 
Riahna Johnson – ACF Culinary Diploma 
Ava Johnston 
Madison Boundry

(An ACF Culinary Diploma is awarded to 
competitors who demonstrate a high level 
of skill and professionalism in an ACF-
sanctioned competition, even if they do not 
place on the medal platform.) 

A huge thank-you to ACF National, the 
American Culinary Federation Michigan 
Chefs de Cuisine Chapter, and Chefs Matt 
Schellig and Thomas Recinella, whose 
dedication to high school competitors 
has been instrumental in expanding 
opportunities for young chefs.

This was an incredible learning experience, 
and we are beyond proud of our students' 
hard work, passion, and commitment! 
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We are thrilled to announce that several of our incredibly talented Fraser High School students have had their 
artwork accepted into the prestigious Macomb County Secondary Student Art Show at the Anton Art Center! 

Anton Art Center Student Art Show

Their hard work, creativity, and dedication 
to their craft have earned them this 
amazing recognition.

We invite everyone to celebrate their 
achievements at the Opening Reception 
and Awards Ceremony on Saturday, 

March 8, from 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. at the 
Anton Art Center. Awards for grades 7-9 
will be announced at 1:30 p.m., and awards 
for grades 10-12 will follow at 2:30 p.m.

This event is free and open to the public, 
with refreshments provided by the 

Mount Clemens Kiwanis Club. Students, 
families, teachers, and administrators are 
encouraged to attend and support our 
young artists. 

Can’t make it to the event but want to see 
the work? Artwork will be exhibited from 
March 8-April 12.

GALLERY HOURS 
Monday: Closed 
Tuesday: 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Wednesday: 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Thursday: 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Friday: 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Saturday: 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday: Closed

Let’s come together to celebrate Fraser's 
incredible artistic talent and creativity. 
Congratulations again to Ella, Angelina, 
Dawson, Keegan, and Kadin – you make 
us proud! 

The following students and their artworks will be featured in the exhibition:

Ella Dubay, Grade 12 – “Age Resistant” (Drawing)

Angelina Apel, Grade 12 – “The Cost of No Choice” (Drawing)

Dawson Sarcona, Grade 12 – “Welcome to Nigh”* (Drawing/painting),  
“Screenager” (Drawing/painting), “Twister” (Sculpture),  
“The Mad Hatter” (Sculpture), Portfolio: A stunning collection of six artworks*

Keegan McColley, Grade 9 – “Ramen Delight” (Ceramics)

Kadin Bohrer, Grade 11 – “Drive-In” (Photography)

*Artworks with an asterisk have been selected for an additional award.

PLANNING AHEAD
MARCH 3
Elementary First Day of Third Trimester

MARCH 3
FHS Charity Week for Fraser VFW Begins

MARCH 5
Elementary Report Cards Distributed

MARCH 6
Elementary Half-Day Conferences   
8:35 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
Afternoon Conferences: 1:00 – 3:30 p.m.
Evening Conferences: 4:30 – 7:30 p.m.

MARCH 6
ECSE PM Only, No ECSE AM Classes

MARCH 10
School Board Meeting 
Idea Lab, 7:00 p.m.

MARCH 10
Salk Vocal Music Concert 
Fraser Performing Arts Center, 7:00 p.m.

MARCH 11
Emerson Vocal Music Concert 
Fraser Performing Arts Center, 7:00 p.m.

MARCH 12
Disney Vocal Music Concert 
Fraser Performing Arts Center, 7:00 p.m.

MARCH 13 
RMS Half-Day Conferences  
8:05 – 11:35 a.m.
Afternoon Conferences: 1:00 – 4:00 p.m.
Evening Conferences: 5:00 – 8:00 p.m.

MARCH 13
Elementary Open House 
Salk Elementary, 6:00 p.m.

MARCH 14
RMS Early Release, Records 
8:05 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.

MARCH 15
Metro Detroit Chorale & Orchestra w/  
Fraser Singers 
Fraser Performing Arts Center, 4:00 p.m.

MARCH 19
Eisenhower Vocal Music Concert 
Fraser Performing Arts Center, 7:00 p.m.

MARCH 20 
FHS Half-Day Conferences  
7:30 – 10:46 a.m.
Afternoon Conferences: 1:00 –  4:00 p.m.
Evening Conferences: 5:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

MARCH 20
Preschool Open House 
Dooley Center, 6:00 p.m.

MARCH 24 — 28
Spring Break

MARCH 31
School Resumes

APRIL 5
Salk Mom2Mom Sale 
Salk Elementary, 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

APRIL 6 – 8
K-12 District Art Show 
FHS Media Center

APRIL 7
School Board Meeting 
Idea Lab, 7:00 p.m.

APRIL 9
FHS SAT Testing (10th & 11th Grades Only) 
Dismissed at 12:30 p.m.

APRIL 10
FHS SAT Testing (9th & 11th Grades Only) 
Dismissed at 11:00 a.m.

https://www.facebook.com/events/4014639035523233/4014639062189897/
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BE A PART OF OUR #FraserFamily

ELEMENTARY OPEN HOUSEELEMENTARY OPEN HOUSE
Thursday, March 13     6:00-7:00 pmThursday, March 13     6:00-7:00 pm
Salk Elementary School     17601 15 Mile Road, Clinton Twp.Salk Elementary School     17601 15 Mile Road, Clinton Twp.

Meet our caring teachers, learn about our easy 
online enrollment process and tour our 
innovative classrooms! 

All Macomb County residents are eligible to enroll

Young 5s program within all elementary schools

Virtual learning available

JOIN US FOR OURJOIN US FOR OUR

GoToFraser.com

1.877.94.FRASER

enroll@fraserk12.org
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FRASER HIGH SCHOOL
SENIOR ALL NIGHT PARTY 

FUNDRAISER

promo code: ALLNIGHT

Please scan the QR Code and use 
promo code ALLNIGHT before 

checkout to access the $13 
fundraising tickets. 

Seats available in sections 2-7 or 10-15.

friday, march 14, 2025
puck drop @ 7:35 PM 

Big Boy Arena 34400 utica road Fraser, MI

Contact Connor Jakacki for additional information and questions. 
(734) 516-1809 or connor@rockershockey.com

*A portion of all ticket sales using promo code ALLNIGHT will 
be going to the Fraser High School seniors All Night Party.

vs
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Fraser Performing Arts Center at  
Fraser High School  
34270 Garfield Rd, Fraser, MI 48026 
(bet. 15 Mile Rd. & 14 Mile Rd.)  

Tickets at www.metropolitandetroitchorale.org

$25, Children 10 and under Free 
Questions/Help: 586-792-7464 ext. 505

Masterworks 2025 
Sinfonia in Eb Major Opus 6/3 and Magnificat a 4

Metropolitan Detroit Chorale and Orchestra  
with the Fraser Singers -  
Saturday, March 15, 2025 • 4:00 pm

and a variety of other selections BachJohannChristian

Get Tickets  
Today!

https://www.metropolitandetroitchorale.org/
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AUTISM ACCEPTANCE T-SHIRT Peer to Peer FUNDRAISER 

Help	support	Peer	to	Peer	programs	throughout	the	district	while	increasing	acceptance	of	neurodiverse	
people	and	encouraging	inclusion	for	ALL!	

Short	sleeved	$15.00			Long	sleeved	$20.00	
NEW!	Crewneck	Sweatshirts	$30	

Cash	or	Check	payable	to	“FRASER	HIGH	SCHOOL”	
(Please:	Do	NOT	write	checks	to	Fraser	Public	Schools).	

Order	forms	are	due	by	Monday,	March	17th	*	*Send	order	forms	and	payment	to	Jean	DeBruyn	at	Fraser	High	
School	or	turned	in	to	your	school’s	front	office.	

	
	

	
	

	

Student/Staff	Name:_________________________________________________	

Grade:__________	Teacher:	____________________________	

Building:	______________________________________________________						

Youth	Sizes:	 #	of	Short	Sleeve	
T-shirts		

$15.00	each	

#	of	Long	Sleeve	
T-shirts	

$20.00	each	

#	of	Crewneck	
Sweatshirts	
$30.00	each	

Y	S	(6-8)	
Y	M	(10-12)	
Y	L	(14-16)	

Adult	Sizes:	
A	S	
A	M	
A	L	
A	XL	
A	2XL	
A	3XL	

Total	Items___________________	 	Total	amount	included			$___________________	

Long	&	Short	Sleeve	T-Shirts	&	
Crewneck	Sweatshirt	Color:	
Heather	Gray	

Writing:	Green	with	Red,	Yellow,	
and	Blue	splatters	

Any	Questions?	
Please	contact	Jean	DeBruyn		
Jean.debruyn@fraserk12.org	
586-439-7306
Jean.debruyn@fraserk12.org

THANK  

YOU!

Cash or check payable to "FRASER HIGH SCHOOL"

mailto:Jean.debruyn%40fraserk12.org?subject=
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Preschool Open House

Dooley Center    16170 Canberra, Roseville

We have options for 3- and 4-year-olds!
•  Meet our caring teachers
•  Tour our classrooms 
•  Learn about our enrollment process

Join us for our

dooley.fraser.k12.mi.us

586.439.7600

EXCELLENCE STARTS EARLY!

Contact Us

Thursday, March 20    
6:00-7:30 pm
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Salk Elementary's Second Annual 

Mom-2-Mom Sale 
 
Location: Salk Elementary (1760115 Mile Rd.) 

 
Dates: 

• Set-up - Friday, April 4th 
• Sale Date - Saturday, April 5th 

 

Time:  
• Early Bird: 8:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m. 
• Regular Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 

 

Admission: 
• Early Bird - $5.00/person 
• Regular Hours - $3.00/person 
• Children (under 18) - free 

 

Space Rental: 
• Table - $25.00 if registered on or before March 8th 

$30.00 if registered after March 8th 
• Rack Space - $5.00 (rack not provided) 

 
Big Ticket Items: A non-refundable $2 fee will be charged per item. 

 
 
 
 

Only 60 tables are available, so make sure to book yours quickly. If you are 
interested in renting a table/rack or bringing big ticket items to sell, please send 

an email to SalkPTOMom2Mom@gmail.com. 

Salk Elementary's Second Annual 

Mom-2-Mom Sale 
 
Location: Salk Elementary (1760115 Mile Rd.) 

 
Dates: 

• Set-up - Friday, April 4th 
• Sale Date - Saturday, April 5th 

 

Time:  
• Early Bird: 8:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m. 
• Regular Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 

 

Admission: 
• Early Bird - $5.00/person 
• Regular Hours - $3.00/person 
• Children (under 18) - free 

 

Space Rental: 
• Table - $25.00 if registered on or before March 8th 

$30.00 if registered after March 8th 
• Rack Space - $5.00 (rack not provided) 

 
Big Ticket Items: A non-refundable $2 fee will be charged per item. 

 
 
 
 

Only 60 tables are available, so make sure to book yours quickly. If you are 
interested in renting a table/rack or bringing big ticket items to sell, please send 

an email to SalkPTOMom2Mom@gmail.com. 

Time:

Big-Ticket Items: A nonrefundable $2 fee will be charged per item.

Only 60 tables are available, so make sure to book yours quickly. If you are 
interested in renting a table/rack or bringing big-ticket items to sell, please send  

an email to SalkPTOMom2Mom@gmail.com

Dates:

Admission:

Space Rental:

mailto:salkptomom2mom%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:SalkPTOMom2Mom%40gmail.com?subject=
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K-12 District  

Art Show
May 6 – 8, 2025

FHS Media Center
Show Hours:

Tuesday, May 6, 2025 • 7:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.
Wednesday, May 7, 2025 • 7:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Thursday, May 8, 2025 • 7:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.

Opening Reception:
Tuesday, May 6, 2025 • 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.


